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Ican’t believe it will soon be Thanksgiving. Wow,
where did the year go? They say the older you
get the faster time passes. But, they also say that

time flies when you are having fun and fun we
surely have.  

Big thanks to Sherri Wildoner for teaching us
another new step last month. I am amazed that
Sherri can remember all those new steps.  And lucky
for us, she is willing to teach us.  

The Shag-a-Thon was a lot of fun and Colvin
Run was the perfect venue for dancing. Thanks to
Sherri Wildoner for chairing the event. Thanks to
Pamela Alfano for handling the wine basket and
congratulations to Sherri for winning all the wine.
Thanks to John Romito for taking the photos and a
big thanks to all of you that attended and helped
raise money for Capital Caring. If you were not able
to make it and would like to make a donation to
Capital Caring, please see Sherri Wildoner or me at
the Elks.  Or send me an email at
susan.young19@yahoo.com.  

Our Halloween dance was well attended with
many people in costumes. The judges had a difficult
time awarding prizes for the excellent costumes.
Prizes were awarded to the following: Best Male:
Ken Gibbs; Best Female: Barbara Ebersole; and
Best Couple went to Brian and Patti Crooke. A
special thank you to our decorators Jason and
Jeanne Potter and to our
photographer John Romito. 

Thanks to everyone that
attended our Charity Wine
Tasting on October 29th. This
was a great opportunity to get
together, have fun and raise
money for Capital Caring. A huge
thank you to Jim Scanlon for
hosting the event and to Sherri
Wildoner for organizing the wine
auction. Thanks to our generous

wine bidders, we raised
an additional $384 for
Capital Caring.  If you
were not able to come,
we will do it again next
year.  

We also got to meet the slate of nominees for the
2018 Board of Directors. Check out their bios in
this month’s Shag Rag. Thanks to all the candidates
for running!  Many thanks to the Nominating and
Elections committee members for volunteering
their time in contacting members and providing a
slate for the 2018 Board.  The members of the
committee are Tom Brett, Sherri Wildoner, Bill
Meyer, Jason Potter, Linda Barna, Barbara Ebersole,
and Ella Nunn.

Our annual election night will be on November
15 at the Elks.  NVSC members may vote by
absentee ballot (included in this shag rag), or vote
in person on Wednesday, November 15. Absentee
ballots must be received prior to November 15 in
order to be counted. Your membership must be
current to be able to vote. 

The Holiday Party will be Saturday, December
2nd, at Kingstowne Snyder Community Center in
Alexandria. This is a Free event for members and
$10 for non-members.  We will need volunteers to
set up and clean up after the party so please look for

the sign-up sheets and help out
where you can.  See the flyer in
this issue for more information. 

A special thank you to all our
Veterans and their
families for the sacrifices
they make to keep us safe
and free. 

Hope everyone has a
wonderful Thanksgiving.
No dancing November
22.

BY SUE YOUNG

Boo! As always our Halloween
shaggers were super creative as
Barbara Ebersole proves.
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Through the
National FastDance
Association, our
Club activities are
licensed by:

Contact us:
General Inquiries: 
shaglist@nvshag.org

Membership:
membership@nvshag.org

Webmaster: 
webmaster@nvshag.org

Hello Shagger:
helloshagger@nvshag.org

About Our Organization…
Northern Virginia Shag Club (NVSC) was organized to preserve the Carolina Shag dance and its
accompanying Beach music. NVSC dances the Carolina Shag every Wednesday night at:
Elk’s Lodge, 8421 Arlington Blvd, Fairfax, VA
Come join us — learn the Carolina Shag! Free beginner lessons begin at 7:30 pm. A Buffet dinner is
available for purchase. Social dancing is from 6:30 to 10:00 pm. Cover charge: Members $9, Guests $10.

COME JOIN US!

2017 Board Members
President Sue Young 703-573-6870 president@nvshag.org
Vice President Bonnie Arms 703-819-9654 vicepresident@nvshag.org
Secretary Sherri Wildoner 760-212-0981 secretary@nvshag.org
Treasurer Mark Hendrickson 703-691-3053 treasurer@nvshag.org
Director at Large David Barna 703-455-1090 dbarna2222@gmail.com
Director at Large Pamela Alfano 202-414-9312 palfano@reedsmith.com
Director at Large Fran Mong 703-368-2792 franmong@aol.com
Director at Large Ken Gibbs 804-539-9332 1kengibbs@gmail.com
Director at Large Bill Meyer 703-750-9214 billpegm@aol.com

2017 Committees/Chairs
Audit* Fern Seigler
Capital Shag Classic Christine Werner fleur15@verizon.net>
Shag-A-Thon* Sherri Wildoner smwildoner@yahoo.com
Dance* Pamela Alfano palfano@reedsmith.com
Facebook Angie Bushey angelaabushey@yahoo.com
Hello Shaggers Kathy Kropat helloshagger@nvshag.org
Historian Sherri Wildoner smwildoner@yahoo.com
Membership* Bonnie Arms bjrwa@verizon.net
Music* Fran Mong Franmong@aol.com
Newsletter Editor Adele Robey arobey@fusemail.com
Newsletter Publisher Adele Robey arobey@fusemail.com
Photographer John Romito jrdancer0501@yahoo.com
Public Relations* Kathy Kropat helloshagger@@nvsc.org

Jeanne Potter jeanne.potter@outlook.com
Sharon Geyer
Bill Meyer

Social/Hospitality* Jeanne Potter jeanne.potter@outlook.com
Sunshine Maryann Lesnick mlesnick@mlesnick.com
Webmaster Loren Kropat webmaster@nvshag.org

*Denotes Standing Committee  
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NEW LOCATION! 
November 19 at Paradiso
6124 Franconia Road, Alexandria, VA  22310
5:00-8:00 pm, no cover charge.
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When and Where to Shag
Every Wednesday, 6:30-10:00 pm at the
Elks Lodge
8421 Arlington Blvd., Fairfax, VA (on Route 50
near Prosperity Avenue). Cover charge: Non-
members $10.00, members $9.00; free lessons at
7:30 pm, no partners needed. Buffet dinner
available, 6:45 - 8:00pm, $9.00, or order from the
menu. For example, Appetizers (Buffalo Wings,
Quesadilla, etc.), Salads (Caesar, Chef), Burgers &
Sandwiches (Bacon & Blue, Pulled Pork BBQ).

Dance Lesson Schedule at the Elks on Wednesdays
Beginner Level Shag Steps Intermediate Level Shag Steps
November 1 Basic and Female Turn November 1 Side to Side Basic & Front Walk Up
November 8 Basic and Start November 8 Behind Sailor and Side Pass
November 15 Basic and Male Turn November 15 Crossover Basic w/Applejack 
November 22  No Dancing November 22  No Dancing 
November 29 Basic, Half Turn, Triple Basic November 29 Stutter Basic & Kick Basic

Beginner lessons are FREE to non-members, but membership is required for the Intermediate class.
 Membership is $25/year. Lessons begin at 7:30 pm.  Social dancing before and after lessons to 10:00 pm.
Please remember to ask Red Dot beginner dancers to dance.

It takes lots of practice to become a better dancer!

DJ Schedule
November 1
TBD 

November 8
TBD

November 15
TBD 

November 22
No dancing

November 29
TBD

Please check the 
website for updates 
to the DJ schedule 

See more places to
dance with other
ACSC Virginia Shag
Clubs, listed on
page 12.
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member, the charity fundraising chairperson, and
the club secretary for 2017. As with my earlier bids
for an office, my travels as a Competitive Shaggers
Association (CSA) member and seeker of dance
opportunities (aka road warrior) allows me to learn
from other shag dance enthusiasts. I will continue
to share ideas gathered from my travels, presenting
them to the board for consideration for inclusion in
activities that benefit the NVSC membership and
club goals. Thank you!

For Secretary
Linda Barna

I’m Linda Barna and I’m
running for Secretary. I’ve been
a member of the Shag Club since
2010. I love to dance, I enjoy
seeing everyone each
Wednesday and I’d like to
volunteer to keep the good times

going. Please vote for me for Secretary. 

For Treasurer
Mark Hendrickson

I am Mark Hendrickson your
nominee for re-election for the
Treasurer’s position. 

I have been a NVSC member
since 2006.  I have been the
NVSC Treasurer for four
years.  Before I became treasurer,

I was an at-large director on the board for two years,
with primary responsibilities being the coordinator
of the NVSC by-laws revision and audit committee
liaison. Day to day, I work for a FAA contractor
resolving program management issues related to the
safety of the National Airspace System. 

The board of directors will face many challenges
next year.  My experience as the NVSC treasurer
over the past four years, especially in projecting
revenues and expenses for future events, will be a

For President
Bonnie Arms

I respectfully request your vote
for the position of President,
Northern Virginia Shag Club
(NVSC) 2018.  I have been
dancing various dances for many
decades and Shag dancing is my
most favorite dance of all.  I enjoy

the positiveness NVSC projects and the friendship
that is evident whenever we are together for any
type of function.  I enjoy sharing my love/
knowledge of the dance and information about
NVSC with unwitting folks.

I have been the NVSC Membership Chair
Person for five (5) years now.  I love this position
plus I have the added benefit of welcoming new
folks into our club.  I am currently serving my 2nd
term as Vice President, NVSC.  I also served as
Secretary, NVSC for two (2) years.  I have served
on the NVSC Nominating Committee three (3)
times.  I handled the vendors at our 2013 20th
Anniversary Capital Classic plus the vendors for the
2014, 2015, 2016 and 2017 Classics.  I was honored
to be chosen the NVSC Shagger of the Year for
2014.  I help manage the Front Desk on Wednesday
nights.  I have been a member of NVSC since 1998
with a 5½ yr. break when I lived overseas.  I have
worked for the Federal Government for 30 yrs. plus.
While in college, I was Vice President, Treasurer,
and Secretary of my sorority.

For Vice President
Sherri Wildoner

It would be my honor to serve
as your NVSC Vice President
for 2018. As many of you know,
I love dancing and especially
the shag. I’ve been with the
club just over 4 years and am a
dance committee team
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Exercise your right as an NVSC citizen. Vote!

The election will be on November 15 at the Elks Lodge. Voting will occur between 7:00 and 9:00 pm. Club
members are encouraged to vote in-person at Elks Lodge. Club members unable to vote at Elks Lodge may
vote by Absentee Ballot (provided on page 6). The Absentee Ballot requires the voter’s printed name and
signature and must be mailed to the NVSC address on the ballot and be received by November 15.  
NOTE: Please write the word “Ballot” on the outside envelope.

NVSC Board of
Directors
Election
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stabilizing influence for NVSC going forward 
into 2018. I would appreciate your vote on
November 15.

For Directors at Large

Director-At-Large
Pamela Alfano 

Since joining the Northern
Virginia Shag Club in 1996, I
have served on the Board as
President in 2002 and 2003,
Vice President in 2001,
Secretary in 1999, and Director
at Large in 2000, 2007, 2008,
2009, 2014, 2015, 2016 and

2017. I have Chaired the Search Committee,
Fundraising Committee and Decorations
Committee, co-chaired the 2008 Capital Shag
Classic and 2009 and 2011 Shag-A-Thon. I have
been an active member of the Dance Committee
since 1999, served as Dance Committee Chair for
the past four years and was on Dance Sub-
committee to assist in revising the dance instruction
program and manual. NVSC is a great club and an
important part of my life. I am running for Director-
At-Large so that I can continue to do my part to
ensure that the Club continues to grow and thrive.

Director-At-Large
John Dent

Hi, my name is John Dent and I
am running for a Director at
Large position on the NVSC
Board of Directors. My wife and I
have been members for 5 years
and I have enjoyed attending the
weekly dance lessons and

meeting new friends. We have traveled  to exotic
locales such as Beckley, West Virginia; Newport
News, Virginia; Richmond, Virginia; Fredricksburg,
Va. and Columbia, South Carolina to show off our
“Belly Roll technique”.  We look forward to
attending our first “Mega Party” in Myrtle Beach
next year –SOS! I enjoy meeting new visitors to our
dances and enjoy helping out at club functions in
preparation for our great parties.  Where else can I
eat, drink and dance with my wife to “Watch Out,
Momma’s Drinking Liquor Again” and have as much
fun??? Thank you for your support and remember
Ladies: Vote for me and I’ll dance with you!!!

Director-at-Large
Ken Gibbs

My name is Ken Gibbs, and I am
volunteering to run again as a
director-at-large. I have been a
Northern Virginia Shag Club
member for just over 2 years but I
have been “Shagging” for over 25
years. I moved to Atlanta around

1985 and joined the Atlanta Shag Club and started
taking lessons from Jackie and Charlie. Since then, I
have belonged to the Richmond and Fredericksburg
Shag Clubs. I really enjoy all of our club activities
and meeting all of the new friends in the club. I am
now “semi-retired” and have the time to devote to
helping with the many club activities. Thanks for
your support.

Director-at-Large 
Jack Evan Jones

I am a retired Federal Govt
employee and worked as an IT
manager. My wife Estelle and I
have been members of the club for
about 8 years. I enjoy helping out
the club and did serve as the
Webmaster for the club’s website

for a few years. I also served on the board as a
Director at Large during 2012 and enjoyed working
with the other board members. I would like to
repeat this experience as a means to continue to
support the club goals and the preservation of the
Carolina Shag dance.

Director-at-Large 
Sue Young 

I have greatly enjoyed my three-
year tenure as your President and
would like to continue to serve
on the board as a Director-at-
Large.  When I looked up how
long I have been serving on the
board, it didn’t seem possible,

but time goes fast when you are having fun.  I will
be honored to serve on the board and continue to
help in any way I can.  Many thanks for your vote!
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Remember:
You can’t complain if you don’t vote!
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NORTHERN VIRGINIA SHAG CLUB
ELECTION BALLOT

You may vote for only one nominee for each 2018 Board officer position. Please indicate your choice by circling the name.

PRESIDENT: SECRETARY:
Bonnie Arms Linda Barna

VICE PRESIDENT: TREASURER:
Sherri Wildoner Mark Hendrickson

You may vote for up to five (5) nominees for 2018 Director-at-Large positions. Please indicate your choices by circling the names.

DIRECTORS-AT-LARGE:

Pamela Alfano Jack Jones John Dent Sue Young Ken Gibbs

ABSENTEE BALLOT

For an ABSENTEE BALLOT place your completed ballot (without signature) inside a sealed envelope and write your signature
(and printed name) on the outside of that envelope. Place this envelope inside a mailing envelope and send to NVSC, PO Box 2298,
Merrifield, VA 22116.   Alternatively you may detach the signature portion (bottom half) of this ballot, fold and seal your completed
ballot (the upper half) with tape, and then sign the bottom absentee half. Placed both halves in an envelope and mail them to the
address below so it is received by November 15.

VOTER’S SIGNATURE:____________________________________________________________________________

Ballots cast in person do not require a signature or printed name

VOTER’S NAME: _________________________________________________________________________
Please Print

FOR OFFICIAL USE ONLY

BALLOT VALIDATION: ___________________________________________________________________________
Signature of Counter
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It started with a plane ride and an unexpected
airport meeting. 

I departed Washington Reagan Airport on
August 17 and flew to Toronto. As I was walking
through the airport, I looked ahead and saw
someone I thought I knew— fellow NVSC member
Sherri Wildoner. Never one to be shy, I called out,
“Sherri!” That person started looking around and
thankfully, yes, it was Sherri (who never expected
someone to shout out her name in the airport). She
had arrived about the same time as I did, but on
another flight that had originated in Maryland. We
had a chuckle over and then continued that chuckle
over brunch and drinks while we waited for our
flight to Vancouver. There we would set sail on the
Celebrity Milennium on the SOS at Sea–V cruise.

This was a big ship. But, although my stateroom
was large enough for one person, if I had had a
roommate it would have been a tight fit. Cruises are
floating activity centers. Pretty much whatever you
want to do you can do (and enjoy) while at sea.
There was a library, an internet room, an art gallery,
various stores, and a selection of restaurants. There
were even classes to take and special activities such
as the Chef ’s Table (Sherri, Jewel Pradier and I did
that). Dinner in the main dining room had two
seatings — early and late. The assigned seat was
yours for the entire cruise, but you could move
around if seats were available. At night the ship
rocked with stage shows, adult comedy shows,
bingo games, movies, and a casino. There were
numerous lounges where you could drink/dance
the night away. The Martini Bar was a big hit with
the SOS crowd (shocker!). We had three dances in
the Cosmos Bar during the cruise just for SOSers
that were not open to the general public. Furman
Dominick was the DJ for the dances.

The solar eclipse happened during our cruise
and we had been furnished with the special eclipse-
viewing glasses. It was overcast that day, so a lot of
us watched it on the huge screen on the top deck
while wrapped in blankets the ship graciously
provided as it was a cold and windy day.

Each port we stopped at offered various land
excursions we could enjoy. Our first port was
Ketchikan where you could see totem poles, take a

city tour, catch a floatplane, spot some bears,
adventure, sample a taste of Alaska, do some
fishing, or soak up some culture. At our second
port, Icy Strait Point, you could take wildlife
sightseeing, adventure, or fishing tours. Juneau, our
third port offered a whole raft of adventures:
floatplane, helicopter, wildlife sightseeing,
adventure, dog sledding, fishing, or Mendenhall
Glacier tours. At Skagway, port number four, you
could take helicopter rides, wildlife sightseeing,
adventure, or White Pass train/bus tours. On the
way to our Seward, the last port, we sailed quite
close to the Hubbard Glacier. It was the closest the
ship had EVER been to the glacier and it was
breathtaking to see/hear the ice breaking off of the
glacier and falling into the water.

At Seward some of the SOSers returned home.
Other SOSers went inland on a Denali Land
Extension trip. In Talkeetna you could experience
flightseeing, jetboarding, zip-lining or tour the
town. In Denali you could take a Tundra
Wilderness Tour and hopefully see the top of Mt.
Denali. Day two featured flightseeing, rafting, and
guided hiking tours and then dinner in a domed
railcar while taking a train trip to Fairbanks. Then,
in Fairbanks, in the morning you could cruise on
the Chena River aboard a sternwheeler and in the
afternoon tour the Morris Thompson Cultural and
Visitors Center and see the Trans-Alaska Pipeline.

What a trip. Alaska is a breathtakingly beautiful
state. And being able to do the tour as part of Good
SOS friends? The best!
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Michael Graham &
Associates
Group Experts |
Luxury Specialists
10764 Hwy 707
#1 Salem Shoppes
Myrtle Beach, SC
29588
843-732-2582
takethetrip.com

Cruisin’ with SOS

The cruise
arrangers:

BY BONNIE ARMS

Jewel, Sherri and
Bonnie on the high
seas.
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Once again, Laughter had struck. This time the
Sumter South Carolina Daily Item was duped. After
the story ran locally, it was picked up by the
Associated Press. For several days, maritime
archivists all over the country scrambled, either to
verify authenticity or expose a fraud.

In reality, the note was a coded, open invitation
to Swink Laughter’s reunion. Anyone familiar with
the upcoming festivities, or with rhythm and blues
music, would have seen straight through the double
entendres. Captains Earl Bostic and James Rick
were rhythm-and-blues group leaders. Bostic’s ship,
“Flamingo,” was the title of a hit record. “Raven”
referred to Jimmy Ricks and the Ravens. Oak Tree
was the name of the revelers and September 11 was
the kick off date of the beach party.

Laughter owned up to the hoax at a national
press conference in Richmond on August 26. He
had managed to garner a bit of national advertising
for the price of an antique bottle and a scrap of old
paper. The beach bums’ reunion was off to a clever
start.

Laughter expected perhaps five hundred people
to show up on Ocean Drive. Something like two
thousand souls migrated.

From Bo Bryan’s website:
I’m a Southern writer, raised a gentleman trained to
open doors and carry packages. I am well mannered, if
not always polite. I write for pleasure. I wiggle my
fingers over a magic board and words appear like pixie
dancers, telling in motion the stories. I capture the
motion to preserve moments, to share my astonishment
for the visceral ballet of head, heart, and spirit that is a
human being, and a miracle.

SOS Origins

Gene Laughter, an ex-lifeguard from the
Fifties—nicknamed “Swink,” was a
mischievous and creative man. He used to

entertain his family on summer vacations by writing
notes and putting them into bottles, then casting
these into the ocean. This practice became
elaborate and got out of hand in 1978. A note on an
aged parchment found in an antique bottle wound
up at the offices of the Charlotte Observer
newspaper.

The note was supposed to have been written by
marooned sailors on a whaling vessel that had sunk
in 1887. The Charlotte Mint Museum
authenticated the find and the story went out over
the wire services, gathering a bit of national
coverage. The Whaling Museum of New Bedford,
Massachusetts promptly reported that the discovery
must be a hoax, for the supposed ship, the Ann
Alexander, had gone down to Davey Jones’ locker
thirty years before the date of the note.

No money had changed hands on account of the
hoax, so the prankster did not go to jail. However,
Swink Laughter’s name became familiar to
Charlotte newspaper columnists, Kays Gary and
Jerry Bledsoe.

When Laugher decided to hold a reunion of old
beach bums in 1980, he convinced Bledsoe to
feature the story. Several articles appeared on the
history of the Shag and Laughter’s effort to get the
beach bums back together. Laughter himself spent a
great deal of time and energy tracking down old
acquaintances. About a month before the party was
set to kick off, a second antique bottle containing a
note was found on the Carolina shore.
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BY BO BRYAN

With thanks to Angie
Bushey for sending
this from the Bo
Bryan Writes website.

More Shag History

Happy Thanksgiving!
And don’t forget to count your 
blessings.
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Need to Know?

Where do I Get a Copy of the Shag Rag? 
Go to www.nvshag.org, click on Newsletters tab, click on the desired month. It’s in PDF format. Also, copies
will be available at the Fairfax Elks on Wednesdays. 

Hello Shagger Emails 
Are you getting the Hello Shagger e-mails? If not, visit our website at www.nvshag.org. On the left side, click
on the blue box that says “Hello Shagger e-mail list” and give us your e-mail address!

Hello Shagger Input 
Anyone with information to be included in the Hello Shagger email (including DJ schedules and menus),
please send to helloshagger@nvshag.org.

Keep Your Membership Information Current  
Have you moved, changed phone numbers or email address? Let Bonnie Arms know at bjrwa@verizon.net. 

Shag Rag 
The deadline for Shag Rag input is the 25th of every month. Please send content (including opinions, humor
and recipes) to Adele Robey at arobey@fusemail.com

Welcome
New Members
Bob Draim
Ida Draim

Vaughn W. Royal
Attorney at Law

Real Estate,Will, Trusts, Estate Planning, 
Administration of Decedents’ Estates, Corporate Law,

Contract and Business Civil Litigation

Chevy Chase Pavilion, Suite 440
5335 Wisconsin Avenue, NW
Washington, DC 20015-2079

at Friendship Heights Metro

Admitted in VA, MD and DC

PHOENIX GRAPHICS INC.

Design and production for print

Dennis Gehley
The Time Machine

Hits from Yesterday and Today
Beach, Shag, Rhythm & Blues, Oldies, Top 40

703-451-6764                E-mail: dmgehley@me.com

J.R.’s Framing & Photography
JOHN ROMITO

6020 Westcott Hills Way • Kingstowne, VA 222315

High Quality Framing at Great Prices!
Photographs, Prints and Posters

Artwork including Oils, Water Colors & Pastels
Shadow Boxes, Mirrors & Cross Stitch

Service and Quality Guaranteed!
Call John at 703-971-1618 for an appointment or email him at 

jrdancer0501@yahoo.com

Adele Robey | 202.544.0703 | arobey@fusemail.com
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Pictures worth a thousand words!

PHOTOS BY
JOHN ROMITO

Dancing for a great cause at Shag-a-thon
Above left: Kevin Goeller, Ken Gibbs and Susan
Campbell. Above: Donna Romito and Pamela
Alfano. Left: Susan Campbell and Ken Gibbs

And the Boo-tiful
Halloween people!

Left: Jeanne Potter and
Jason “Pumpkin Head”
Potter

Below far left: Brian and
Patti Crooke

Below Ken Gibbs as
“Kitchen B**ch
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ShagRag
Northern Virginia Shag Club
P.O. Box 2298
Merrifield, VA 22116

We’re on the Web! 
www.nvshag.org

And on Facebook at 
Northern Virginia Shag Club

Visit the club websites for venues and schedules.

Battlefield Boogie Club,
www.battlefieldboogieclub.com

Boogie On The Bay Shag Club,
www.boogieonthebay.com

Colonial Shag Club (Newport News),
www.colonialshagclub.com

Danville Shag Club, www.danvilleshagclub.com

Other ACSC
Virginia Shag
Clubs

Franklin Shag Club, gramelia@yahoo.com
Lynchburg Shag Club, www.lynchburgshags.com
Richmond Shag Club, www.richmondshagclub.org
Roanoke Valley Shag Club,

www.rvsc.memberlodge.com
Virginia Beach Shag Club, www.vbshagclub.com

Nancy Guilliams 
November 1 
Carol Knott 
November 2 
Lorraine Busey 
November 3 
Estelle Jones 
November 3 
Ginger Gast 
November 5 
Mark Hendrickson 
November 5 
Kathy Kropat 
November 5 

Robbie Smith 
November 6 
Angie Bushey 
November 7 
Briana Mawby 
November 8 
Valerie Swiger 
November 8 
Lisa Silverman 
November 9 
Robbi Mann 
November 11 
Gary Mozingo 
November 11 

Jim Smithers 
November 11 
Chuck Duymich 
November 13 
Jerry Rodgers 
November 13 
Tom Brett 
November 16 
Gwen Brown 
November 16 
Dennis Gehley 
November 16 
Richard Clement 
November 20 

Eddy Farmer 
November 21 
Ed Hamer 
November 23 
Adam Whitley 
November 23 
Jeri Lutter 
November 24 
Lois Taylor 
November 28 
Mal Zerden 
November 29 
Kevin Byrnes 
November 30

12

ShagRag | November 2017


